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August 28, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for King County Council adoption, a motion authorizing the King County Department of Community and Human Services to accept, on behalf of the Committee to End Homelessness, a donation from Seola Crossing LLC for the purpose of funding the Committee to End Homelessness’ work in creating programs that provide housing and housing-related services for homeless persons.  
In September 2005, the King County Council adopted the Ten-Year Plan to End Homelessness and designated the Committee to End Homelessness as its Local Homelessness Task Force under House Bill 2163.  

The Committee to End Homelessness is currently jointly funded by King County, the City of Seattle, and United Way pursuant to a Memorandum of Understanding.  Under that Memorandum of Understanding, King County agreed to be the fiscal host to the Committee to End Homelessness, channeling funds contributed to the Committee to End Homelessness through the King County accounting system and implementing the employment of Committee to End Homelessness staff.

The Committee to End Homelessness has been quite active in carrying out the Ten Year Plan, and we have seen two successive years of reduction in our One Night Count after many years of increases.  I believe that we can all be pleased with its progress and look forward to continuing good work.

The King County Housing Authority, through Seola Crossing LLC, has received Washington State Housing Trust Funds for use in renovation of a King County Housing Authority property.  One of the conditions of receipt of those funds was that the King County Housing Authority make a contribution to support local low income housing efforts.

In recognition of the importance of the work of the Committee to End Homelessness, the King County Housing Authority has designated the Committee to End Homelessness as the recipient of the funds, in the total amount of $27,635.  
Because King County is the fiscal host to the Committee to End Homelessness, a motion by the King County Council is necessary to accept these funds into the King County fiscal and accounting system.

The proposed motion provides for acceptance of the funds, and specifies that they are to be used to create programs for housing and housing related services in furtherance of the work of the Committee to End Homelessness.

Please feel free to contact Jackie MacLean, Department of Community and Human Services Director, at 206-296-7689, with any questions you might have.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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